
 

                                                            

 May 2024 

                 

Events and Meetings: 

 

Next Buick club meeting this Saturday November 18th @ 11 am 
Address: Streamliner Lounge and Cafe 186 N Atchinson St. Orange, CA 92866 
 
Alan Clark is getting along fine on Route 66. Meeting nice people and enjoying 
the ride. Before starting the trip, I attended  BCA meet in St. Paul, MN. 
 

 

 

 

Last meeting topic:  

 

One of our members mentioned to me that we need to have some Buick 

business cards made up so that we can pass around at car shows to 

recruit more members.  I know we have some but we need to make 

more and give to our members so they can pass out or put on 

windshields of Buicks at shows. 

 



 

 

 

The Buick club would like to share their condolences with 

Two recent Buick members passing: 

 

Dave Powers Celebration of Life was very nice. The hall was 

completely filled with family and friends a few of the Buick members 

were there also with their classic cars, Sid Munger, Larry Minery, 

Robert and Elvia Figueroa  and Tony and I.  We lost a wonderful person 

and friend. Dave, you will truly be missed. 🙏 Irene Martinez, 

Secretary 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Alice Elaine Winters            December 7, 1940 – April 25, 2024 
 
Alice E. (Lowe) Winters, a lifelong resident of Braintree, Massachusetts died 
April 25, 2024, at the age of 83. In 1979, She served as the first woman 
president of the South Shore Antique Auto Club and how proud she was of it, 
Ma was also involved in many other auto clubs, including the Old Colony 
Model T Club.  
Ma also was a pro at driving stick shift and would often take the antique cars for 
a ride as her means of transportation. Ma drove a black 34 Ford two door as her 
everyday car in the 60’s & 70’s, she also loved her 1952 convertible MG 
 
My Mother and Father got our whole family involved with many wonderful 
Antique car events over the years and will be dearly missed. 

 

 



 

 

                                                                      

 

 
 

 
 



 

 
Joke corner: 
 
Why did the car apply for a job? It wanted to shift gears in its career! 
 
I used to be a car comedian, but I had to retire: my jokes always backfired. 
 
How do you welcome a new car to the family? With a brake-warming party! 
 
Why did the old car never get lost? It had plenty of street smarts. 
 
What do you call a car that writes its own music? A car-poser! 
 
What’s a car’s favorite meal? Brake-fast. 
 

 
 

                    
        

Stella Zimmerle 5-15                 Larry Minery 5-20 
 



 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Please stay current with yearly membership dues... 

Dues due January 2025, but can be paid any month prior ! 

  

Its greatly appreciated and helps club sponsor events and 

activities. 

Orange County Chapter 2023 Officers 

Director: Bruce Borneman  (310) 467-2333 

bruce@bornemannla.com 

Assistant Director: Robert Figueroa 

bomberorobt@yahoo.com 

Treasurer: Alan Clark (310) 459-1289 

awc13@earthlink.net 

Secretary: Irene Martinez (410) 299-4134 

Onefifigirl46.im@gmail.com 

Newsletter: Robert Winters (714) 397-2809 

natdash1@yahoo.com 

Membership: Larry Minery (714) 639-1137 

wildcatminery@socal.rr.com 

Historian: MSGR. Doug Cook (714) 488-1664 

msgr.dcook@rcbo.org 
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